November 19, 2008

To:
Members of the Hardin County Board of Education

From:
Ruth A. Scribner

Subject:
Local Planning Committee

I would be willing to serve as a business/community leader on your local planning committee.  I have watched the Hardin County School system grow and change over the last 23 years and know that you will have to continue on this trend to be successful.

I have been an engineer with Dow Corning Corp for 30 years, the last 23 here at the Elizabethtown plant.  My educational background is a BSEE (Electrical Engineering) from University of Illinois – Urbana in 1978.  My responsibilities at Dow Corning include the overseeing of the maintenance and upgrades of the boilers, chillers, air compressors, cooling towers, HVAC, electrical systems, building structures, etc.  I also am the project coordinator for the larger process capital improvement and expansion projects to see the projects through engineering and construction.

My husband, Harry Chapman, and I have lived at 1203 Johnstown Rd, Elizabethtown for the past 23 years.  We have raised our sons, Donald and Daniel, here and they attended school in the HCS system.  Donald graduated from CHHS in 2001 and has since graduated from WKU in 2006 with a BS in chemistry and biology and from Notre Dame in 2008 with a MS in chemistry and is presently working at Superior Coatings here in Elizabethtown.  Daniel graduated from JHHS in 2003 and attended University of Louisville from 2003-2005 and is presently working for Bluegrass Cellular in Bowling Green.

If selected, I would be pleased to serve on the local planning committee.  I think that my experience and background would be beneficial in this capacity.

Thank you for your consideration,

Ruth A. Scribner

Here is a brief bio of myself:
- Employee of Dow Corning for 30 years, 23 years at the Elizabethtown plant

- BSEE from University of Illinois – Urbana (Electrical Engineer)

- Address – 1203 Johnstown Rd, Elizabethtown for 23 years

- Married to Harry Chapman for 30 years, he is retired from Dow Corning and presently adjunct instructor at JCTC and St Catherine College in Springfield

- Sons – Donald Chapman graduated from CHHS in 2001, WKU in 2006 with BS in Chemistry and Biology, Notre Dame in 2008 with MS in Chemistry

        - Daniel Chapman graduated from JHHS in 2003, attended U of Louisville 2003-2005

- Job responsibilities – I have been the Facilities Engineer for several years overseeing the maintenance and upgrades to the boilers, cooling towers, chillers, HVAC, electrical systems, roads, grounds, building structures, etc.  I also am the project coordinator for the larger process projects, working with engineers internal and external to the company to specify, purchase, design and construct the new process additions and revisions.

 

Please let me know if you need further information.

 

Thanks,

 

Ruth A. Scribner

Sr. Facility Engineering Specialist - Elizabethtown Plant

Phone (270)-706-8178

Fax (270)-706-8345

E'mail ruth.scribner@dowcorning.com

